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Retiring President Urges
Continued Alumni Support

Brother Alpha Delts:

In February of 1981, I walked into the Alpha Delt house for the
first time in 10 years. I found an establishment that had survived
the bad times of the early and mid-'70s and seemed to me a still
worthwhile institution. However, it was “failing to thrive.”

Having some available time and energy, 1 decided to get
involved. T started out by chairing the Maintenance Committee,
added undergraduate operations, and in 1985 accepted the office
of president of the alumni corporation. Along the way I also
became treasurer of the then-dormant Adelphic Fund.

The six years have been at times trying and exasperating, but
on the whole productive, inspiring, and rewarding. The physical
plant has been put in good repair and is being maintained—no
more crisis management! Several problems within the under-
graduate organization have been resolved, and they have an
increasing membership of outstanding Cornellians. The Adel-
phic Fund has been revived and revitalized, with a five-year fund
drive under way that raised $142,000 in the first year.

Most important, alumni participation and involvement has
increased tremendously. Alumni dues in the current year are
triple what they had been averaging, new blood has been brought
into both organizations, and some board members have been

(continued on page four)

ADPhi Remains Campus Leader

During the spring semester, Alpha Delta Phi continued to
demonstrate its strengths in the house and on campus. Good
times, traditions, and fraternity life have helped to heighten our
overall sense of brotherhood—and in a house that will have every
room full next fall, it's great that everyone is so dedicated to the
house and each other and eager for another great year at Cornell.

Today’s Alpha Delts hold important positions in practically
every campus organization, including the Cornell Review and
the Cornell Daily Sun; Cornell's number one literary magazine,
Visions; glee club; the polo, crew, track, and ski teams; the board
of trustees; and the Committee on University Life, which over-
sees Greek life. In fact, Alpha Delts now hold the top leadership
positions in both the Cornell Republicans and the Cornell
Democrats! Strength through diversity.

We think our success lies in the commitment of each and every
brother to each otherand to the growth of the house, as well as the
renewed encouragement and support of our alumni brothers.
Thanks to the undergraduates’ hard work, Alpha Delt is one
of only four houses at Cornell that were able to present larger

(continued on page two)

Left to right: Tom Foulkes °52, Dick Wambach °53, Sam Eells
(Hamilton °32), Dick Gazley '53, and Bob Olt °53.

Samuel Eells Returned To
Cornell Chapter House!

In the fall of 86, Sam wandered from the Alpha Delt house at
Cornell. He was a little battered, torn, and not in good color. He
was sighted briefly in Penn Yan, New York; was later seen on the
New York State Thruway; and then went into hiding. In March
he was discovered in Williamstown, Massachusetts—looking for
the Williams Alpha Delt house, which had been closed for 20
years. The above picture shows his return from Williamstown—
toasted by four alumni from the classes of *52 and *53. Sam looks
much revived and is “in the pink.” He is greeting alumni and
undergraduates in the library at 777 Stewart Avenue. Can you
solve the mystery of Sam’s disappearance? (For the solution, turn
to page four.)
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ACEF Capital Fund Drive Enters Second Year

On a regional basis, our organization and support systems are
yielding positive results. Active chapter participation on phona-
thons has been extremely successful, and we will complete direct
calling to every living Cornell Alpha Delt this year.

Our “lost brothers’ list is a continuing and critical function.
Tom Ellis ’55 has accepted the job of keeping our books straight,
while Christophe Bergen 76 was elected treasurer at the Alumni
Weekend trustees meeting. Semiannual statements of financial
condition will be mailed to all members of the ACEF commenc-
ing August 1987.

I would like to call to your attention the continued availabil-
ity of tax saving when giving to the ACEF—an approved fund
#16-6023220. Gifts of non-cash appreciated property remain
deductible for their full market value, subject only to the alterna-
tive minimum tax in limited cases.

Particularly at today’s elevated quotations for some stocks,
such a gift—for instance, a share of Caterpillar at $55.00, on
which one has a cost of only $8.00—makes a deduction of $47.00
per share. At a tax bracket of 40 percent, this saves $18.80 of
income tax, making the gift cost only $28.20, while the giver feels
proud to give $47.00 to a very worthy cause. Give 100 shares and
save $1,880.00.

Our treasurer will promptly handle and acknowledge each
gift. Although securities are the easiest to handle, we can enter
into transactions in real estate or other property in special cases.
Think it over. If you do nothing else, you can save commissions.

Treasurer’s Report

Dues are up 300 percent. Life memberships are up 100 percent.
Samuel Eells Clubs’ founding life member is Robert Woods *44.
Your brothers appreciate your loyalty and generosity, Bob! We
thank you.

All bills are paid. More than 20 percent of all living alumni
have contributed time and/or money this past year. Stage one of
capital improvement—cosmetic upgrading and deferred main-
tenance—has been completed. Thank you for your support, ad-
vice, counsel, and participation.

Pride of membership, loyalty to traditional values, and plan-
ning for an assurance of perpetuity are topics to be consciously
addressed during 1987-°88. We need more active alumni in the
corporation. By active, I mean that we want to see you at Home-
coming and initiation. We want your input at semiannual meet-
ings. Issues of policy and organization should be resolved by a
broad consensus rather than just by the board of directors.

Call me with your concerns, drop me a note if you're not
pleased with what’s happening, and bring your family to Home-
coming on October 10. If you sent a check last year, don't forget
us this year. Call your old roommate and tell him about Alpha
Delta Phi 1987. Bring him back with you this fall. Believe me, it’s
good for the soul.

G. Lauriston Walsh Jr. 61
Treasurer

THE CORNELL ALPHA DELT

Published regularly by the Cornell Chapter of Alpha Delta
Phi for its members and friends. News contributions and pictures
are welcome at all tumes. Please send correspondence to Alumni
Records Office, Alpha Delta Phi, P.O. Box 876, Ithaca, NY
14851-0876.

FALL-WINTER DINNER SCHEDULE
1987-'88

SEPTEMBER '87 — SAN FRANCISCO, CA
Host: Thomas C. Reed 'b5

OCTOBER 87 — WASHINGTON, DC
Host: Knight A. Kiplinger '69

NOVEMBER '87 — BOSTON, MA
Host: Michael J. Zak '73

FEBRUARY 88 — NEW YORK, NY
Host: Thomas M. Bower "74

Your support by attending a regional dinner with a seldom-
seen local brother, or by making a tax-deductible pledge or gift,
immediately strengthens our organization. Our next positive
step depends on your participation this year. Getinvolved in the
ACEF today! )

G. Lauriston Walsh Jr. '61
Fund-Raising Chairman

ACEF Activities Continue To Grow

The dinners continue—with one in New York City on Febru-
ary 23, 1987, that was attended by 42 brothers. More are scheduled
this fall. In San Francisco, T. C. Reed ’55 will do the honors for
Bay area alumni at the Pacific Union Club. Washington, DC, is
the second location, and invitations will go out to brothers from
Richmond to Baltimore. Knight Kiplinger ‘69 will be the host at
the Chevy Chase Club in suburban Washington. The purpose of
the dinners is to bring alumni closer to the current activities of
Cornell Alpha Delta Phi. The undergraduate president will be
present, as well as several alumni officers. Past dinners have been
a popular event.

Donations to the fund continue. As of June 7, $142,632 has
been pledged. We need your help to keep this growing so that we
can continue to make Alpha Delt affordable to outstanding
young Cornell men. I you would like to assist in the organiza-
tion of this fund-raising effort, please contact Tom Foulkes '52,
ACEF president, at 716/381-3364 or Lauri Walsh '61, ACEF
campaign director, at 607/962-3979.

Thomas S. Foulkes '52
President

ADPhi Remains, continued

pledge classes than last year—most houses saw very lean pledge
classes this year. And thanks to the alumni, the pledges were ini-
tiated in grand Alpha Delt style.

We all look forward to the continued growth of the fraternity
and of each individual brother, as together we carry on the tradi-
tions, values, and brotherhood of Alpha Delta Phi.

XAIPE,
Mike R. Elliott '87
Président, Spring 87
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This year's Homecoming Weekend is scheduled for October 9-11, earlier than ever before. If you plan to attend, send in your reser-
vation card or contact either lan McMillan '89 (607/277-2230) or Lauri Walsh *61 (607/962-3979) as soon as possible. Last fall’'s Home-
coming went extremely well, as you probably heard. You won’t want to miss out on the good times and memories this fall!

Alpha Delta Phi Welcomes
Spring Pledge Class

Our 24 spring pledges completed a varied program that has
been substantially restructured over the past three years. Many
activities, such as the signature books, big brother/little brother
dinner, and pledge questions, remain the same. The quality of
literary presentations was high, and this year’s work project
accomplished a much-needed renovation of the third floor hall-
way, the tower stairs, and the solarium.

Pledges now clean the house weekly, especially after bar par-
ties. The house was consistently in good condition throughout
the spring. The pledge dinner has been changed from a food fight
to a beer and pizza party followed by a night of games. The
pledges slept over in the solarium for three nights in February, an
activity that helped to unify the large and far-flung group.

Of the original class of 26, 24 were initiated. Two pledges left
the campus and were not initiated. The rest were initiated in a
ceremony for which the brotherhood restored both the ritual and
Gotehaus to pre-war splendor. The weekend’s proceedings were
attended by 35 alumni brothers from as far away as Switzerland,
Texas, and California and included a series of particularly pro-
ductive meetings of the Alpha Delt Corporation and the Adel-
phic Fund.

Michael J. Millette '87
Rush Chairman

Chapter Values Legacies

As was announced in the letter sent out at initiation time,
Alpha Delt recruited a total pledge class of 28 men, 26 of whom
have been initiated (including our two fall initiates). This repres-
ents the second largest pledge cldss at Cornell this year, and the
strong mix of athletes, leaders, and good students has further
enhanced the house’s solid social life.

Children, grandchildren, nephews, and close cousins of Cor-
nell Alpha Delts receive consideration as legacies. The alumni
sponsor of a legacy should send a letter of recommendation to the
rush chairman with his relative’s name, Cornell address, and
Cornell phone number, so that we can be sure to contact him.

Legacies are not guaranteed a bid. If the legacy rushes faith-
fully (that is, attends rush events frequently and enthusiasti-
cally), he will receive very serious, and probably favorable,
consideration. If he attends rush events sporadically on the
assumption that he will receive a bid due to his legacy status, then
he is probably mistaken.

We strongly request alumni brothers to encourage their sons
and nephews to rush Alpha Delt. Please, continue to recommend
candidates. We had a strong group of four legacy brothers in the
house this year and look forward to a strong group in next year’s
rush.

Michael J. Millette *87
Rush Chairman

MAKE YOUR PLANS NOW FOR

Homecoming Weekend e Cornell vs. Harvard e October 9-11, 1987

Meet Our New Brothers

GLENN DAVID BARTOLINI 90
Avon, NY e Electrical Engineering
THWEN CHALOEMTIARANA "90

Ithaca, NY e Biopsychology,

KARI JOHN DAVID '89
Rush, NY e Agriculture

DARRON WAYNE DERRICK '89
Boulder, CO e Applied and Engineering Physics

MARK JOSEPH FASCIANO 90
East Norwich, NY e Computer Sciences

CHRISTOPHER SEVERIN FLYNN ’89
Ridgewood, NJ e History
CHRISTOPHER JOHN HARTUNG ’90
Manlius, NY e Business Administration
KENNETH TSUN LEUK HENG '88
Happey Valley, Hong Kong e Operations Research
DOUGLAS WYATT HOCKING 90
Boca Raton, FL. e Architecture

ALBERT GEORGE JOERGER 89
Churchville, PA o Agricultural Economics

MICHAEL KIHYUN KIM 90
Morgantown, WV e Government/Economics

PATRICK MING LIU '90
Monroe, NY e Biology

ALLEN DAVID PARKHURST MANZANO 89
Bethesda, MD ¢ Government

WILLIAM ROESSLER MARTINSON 89
North Merrick, NY o Sculpture

DANIEL VAUGHN McFADDEN 90
Ithaca, NY e Government

TIMOTHY SEAN MORAN 89
East Aurora, NY e Hotel Administration
ANDREW LAWRENCE REED '90
Ross, CA e History
ALAN SCOTT ROZEN 89
Cincinnati, OH e Economics/International Relations
DANIEL MATTHEW SHEFTER 89
Clarence, NY e Hotel Administration
ERIC DAN SKOLNICK '90
Pittsburgh, NY e Chemistry
STEPHEN WILLIAM SWANSON 90
Excelsior, MN e English
JOHN DAVID VAROLI ’90
Brussels, Belgium e Soviet Studies

MATTHEW JOHN WILLIAMS *90
Coral Gables, FL. e Architecture

SEAN EDWARD WILLIAMS 90
La Canada, CA e Hotel Administration
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Our Alumni Write

BOB COMBEMALLE °22 is retired from his director’s job with
UNIGDA, a cement export corporation. His address is Guadal-
mina, AA 1, San Pedro de Alcantara, Malaga, SPAIN.

THEODORE BOOTH '25 is still active in his firm, Frontier
Bronze, and was planning to attend this year’s Reunion Weekend
in June. He lives at 895 River Rd., Youngstown, NY 14174,

PHILIP LYON 27 is recovering well after undergoing heart
bypass surgery earlier this year. Send your best wishes to him at
2900 W. 53rd St., Apt. #109, Shawnee Mission, KS 66205.

FRED “Bud” PEASE 30 writes that he purchased one of the
Louis Fuertes prints of The Owl and presented it to the Univer-
sity School in Cleveland. He enclosed several letters of apprecia-

- tion from school officials. Bud’s address is 17555 Fairlawn Dr.,
Chagnn Falls, OH 44022.

MALCOLM ROSS 31 (262 Higman Park, Benton Harbor,
MI 40022) writes that after transferring to the University of
Wisconsin and the Alpha Delta Phi chapter there, he entered the
family business and retired in 1958. He spends his winters in
Boca Raton, Florida. A widower, Malcolm enjoys golf and occa-
sional visits to his daughter in Maine and his son. in Seattle.

JOHN RICE '32, formerly a poultry farmer and a research
associate in agricultural economics at Cornell, lists his present
hobbies as swimming, shuffleboard, golf, and bridge. California
brothers are encouraged to look him up at 3804 Maui Terrace,
Modesto, CA 95355.

JACK COBB '35 reports that he had a complete hip replace-
ment in 1986. Send your best wishes to Jack at Box 276, Amherst,
VA 24521.

CHARLES Y. NEFF '37 writes that he has retired and spends
part of the year in Nassau and some at Pinehurst. He is a member
of the U.S. Olympic Committee and the International Luge
Group and was in charge of this activity in 1980. (P.O. Box 480,
Painesville, OH 44077.)

WILLIAM LUKE JR. 39 has just returned from a 70th birth-
day trip to Australia, China, and the Pacific Islands. He is a
retired assistant manager for International Paper Company, and
his address is 2905 Gulf Shore Blvd., #103, Naples, FL. $8940.

WILLIAM COLE 40 (4646 Sierra Tree Lane, Irvine, CA
92715) is the retired president of Foundry & Precision Metal.

WILBUR HERBERT 42, formerly the principal engineer for
production engineering at Coors Porcelain Company, is retired.
His interests are running, hiking, skiing, doing volunteer work
in the community, working with the Coors speakers bureau,
singing in the church choir, and trail building. His address is
3455 Este St., Wheat Ridge, CO 80033.

JAMES TOTMAN '44 resides at 15 Rue Michel Chauvet,
Geneva, SWITZERLAND 1208. He is an executive relocation
consultant and a member of the American International Club,
Geneva, and Republicans Abroad. He is also helping to form a
Cornell Club of Switzerland. Before moving to Geneva he served
on the city council of Bangor, Maine, and was a four-term
member and floor leader of the Maine state legislature.

GLENN DALY '45 is enjoying his retirement at 10 Sawmill
Terrace, Greenwich, CT 06830. His special interests include
photography, hiking, sailing, and scuba diving.

Fire Truck To Be Sold

The firve truck that has been permanently immobilized in the
chapter parking lot for the last five years will be sold this fall.
Any proceeds from this sale will be used for chapter improve-
ments. Any shareholders or other brothers interested in this proj-
ect should write to the house manager, Rob Klinedinst, at 1328
Hunsicker Rd., Lancaster, PA 17601, before September 15,

Retiring President, continued

inspired to new heights.

The rewards have included not only the feclings of satisfac-
tion, accomplishment, and a debt repaid, but also the great
pleasure of renewing old friendships and establishing many new
ones. Most important has been the tremendous support I have
received from so many of you. I thank you.

It is now time for me to move on, both for personal reasons
and to give some of the newly involved members room to grow as
Idid. Thus, I have tendered my resignation, and a new president
will be chosen in October. I hope that vou will all continue in
your support for Alpha Delta Phiat Cornell and that more of you
will make the time and take the effort to become personally
mvolved again. Both you and the fraternity can only be better for
it.

XAIPE,
Robert A. Engle
Retiring President

Solution to the mystery of Sam’s disappearance: Sam was sent to
the Art Conservation Institute in Williamstown for a little “reha-
bilitation.” Years of celebrating at Cornell had taken their toll.
He looks like new—come pay a visit!

RALPH WARE *47 is owner of the Ware Implement Distribu-
tors (wholesale farm machinery) and lives at 4303 Hilton Rd.,
San Antonio, TX 78217. He likes to hunt, fish, sail, and play
tennis, and he is active in his church. His summer home is in
Charlevoix, Michigan.

JACK MERLIN '48 has been having a ball and working hard
as head of Merlin Enterprises since leaving McLouth Steel in
1982, After Cornell he attended Harvard Business School. His
address is 28510 Hayes Rd., Roseville, M1 48066.

THOMAS ELLIS 50 sends us an address of 10541 Clearlake
Dr., Painesville, OH 44077.

ROBERT N. POST 50 writes that he took early retirement
from the Abex Corporation and is now living in “our ultimate
house” in Mantoloking on the Jersey shore. He will be commo-
dore of the MYC next year and is planning a cruise down the
inland waterway. His address is 4 Carpenter Lane, Montoloking,
NJ 08738.

WILLIAM HODGES '52 (Rte. 2, Box 860, Forrest, VA 24551)
is an insurance agent with W. D. Campbell & Son, Inc., and a
part-time apple grower. He is a member of two choruses, and he
and his wife also belong to a church choir. Their five children are
grown and scattered. He occasionally sees his brother, J. BAR-
NETT HODGES JR. 57, whose address is Sunrise Orchard, RD
#2, Middlebury, VT 05753.
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Clockwise from top left: Stan Lomax °59 and reuning friend; Roger Coe 23,
lan McMillan '89, John Brooke '57, and John’s wife, Gigi; Bill Hodges '52 and friends; Dee and Barney Hodges *57; Lawri Walsh '61
and John Rice '32; ACEF banner; “Happy' discusses Alpha Delt’s future; Tom Ellis ’55 and his wife, Sue.

Old Guard Honored At 1987 Reunion Weekend

A beautiful spring weekend was the setting for Re-
union ‘87, as Alpha Delta Phi welcomed back a record
number of alumni from classes ending in 2 and 7. The
pictures in this issue of The Cornell Alpha Delt show
only a small portion of the 40-plus alumni who showed
up at 777 Stewart Avenue.

The traditional Friday afternoon ACEF cocktail
party was hosted as usual by Jim Rice 30 and was a
great icebreaker. Breakfast was served each morning in
the dining room—a new institution at Reunion.

The weekend highlight was the opportunity to stay
at the chapter house in clean rooms, with clean sheets
and towels! This proved to be a popular idea and a first
at Alpha Delt. Lauri Walsh '61, chapter advisor, con-
ceived of this plan and guided its execution. Thanks,
Lauri, for making Alpha Delt alumni feel at home
again! All Alpha Delts received a chapter reunion pack-
age with the names and current addresses of their class-
mates, a new “‘lost brothers” list, and a copy of the up-
dated employment network list. All alums prior to 1976
will receive a membership certificate, suitable for fram-
ing, when they provide the year and date of initiation.
Alpha Delt ties and sweatshirts are also available.

Jack Jolis ’67 sent in an outstanding history of Vic-
tory Club, which includes several memorable incidents.
A copy is available to all alums returning to the chapter
house.

Brothers Jim Rice '30, Theodore Booth 25, and
Charles Neff *37 received 50-year gold pins, and Broth-
ers Richard Wambach '54 and John Brooke '57 received
25-year silver pins for outstanding contributions to the
alumni organization.

Think about Reunion '88 now. Think about staying
in your old room at your fraternity for $15 per person
per night, including breakfast. Call your old roommate.
Bring your wives and children to 777 Stewart Avenue.
We had a great time in '87. We look forward to your par-
ticipation in '88!

19

Ted Booth'25, and Jim Rice 30; Alpha Delta Phi banner;
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A man who will not read has no advantage over
a man who cannot read; both are illiterate.

Alumni News Continues

JOHN FISHER JR. ’57 is living at 102 Clapboard Hill Rd.,
Westport, CT 06880 and is the director of marketing for Homer &
Durham Advertising, Ltd. After two years in the navy and nearly
going to law school, John worked in the hotel business and then
went into an advertising training program. The founder of Ayer
Design, he formed a marketing consulting firm for financial
institutions in 1972, was recruited to serve as senior vice president
for Bozell & Jacobs, and formed a new division for Doremus &
Company. He is now in marketing research, account manage-
ment, and business development functions. He and wife Mari-
anne have been married since 1965, and they have two sons.

JAMES HUNT '58 is director of manufacturing for Norton
Company, a maker of abrasives. He is the director of the Wor-
chester Area Chamber of Commerce (Boothbay Harbor, Maine)
and the former director of his yacht club. His hobby is sailing.
Several times a year he gets together with other members of the
class of ’58, including JACK NESTOR, MAL JOHNSON,
JOHN POST, ART THORNER, and DAVE BROWN. The
Hunts live at 89 Slough Rd., Harvard, MA 01451.

HANS LAWAETZ ’59 (Box 1576, Freperivstep, St. Croix,
USVI 00840) is a breeder of Senepol cattle and president of a real
estate firm. Annaly Farms is his business group, and he has been
chairman of the American International Senepol Association
and of the last Virgin Islands Olympic Committee. He also man-
ages a resort club with BERNIE ILIFF '61. Hans adds that he en-
joyed a visit last year from BOB NELSON ’59, Bob’s wife, and
their two sons.

JOHN BROOKE 57 1s president of Brooke Inns, Inc., and has
recently seen DOUG YEARLEY °58, TED OLT ’58, BOB OLT
’54, and JOHN POST ’'58. His address is 111 W. Westminster St.,
Lake Forest, 11, 60045.

RICHARD D. CULVER JR. '63 15 a self-employed stock
market consultant and investor, and he resides at 210 Melrose
Ave., Kenilworth, IL 60043,

FREDERICK PARKIN ’63 has started a new restaurantand is
living at 2260 Vallejo, San Francisco, CA 94123,

JOHN DYSON '65 1s a vintner (Veraison Wine Cellars) and
also serves as chairman of Wakefield-National, Inc. His address
is RR #3, Box 430, Millbrook, NY 12545,

FREDERICK GIL.ASSER 66 is a senior vice president with
the Wells Fargo Bank in San Francisco. He receives mail at 16
Dorian Way, San Rafael, CA 94901.

THOMAS ALLISON JR.’67 is president of Allison Systems,
an engineering and manufacturing firm. He enjoys sailing, and
he makes his home at 204 Highland Ave., Moorestown, NJ 08057.

JAMES BRADY 67 (6904 Kitty Hawk Dr., Pensacola, FL
32506) 1s commander and executive officer at Naval Aerospace
Medical Research Lab and has recently been selected for promo-
tion to captain, medical service corps. When he wrote this spring,
he was looking forward to Reunion Weekend at Cornell.

Don’t Miss This Chance To
Become A Life Member!

The alumni organization extends a special in-
vitation to those of you who can come to Ithaca on
Homecoming Weekend. If you sign the alumni
register in the Great Hall and attend the corpora-
tion meeting on Saturday morning at 9:00 a.m.,
you will be entitled to a life membership in the
corporation at the old rate of $250. Remember,
these funds will be spent on the chapter house.
Call for room reservations now!

Lauri Waish '61

MICHAEL CONWAY ’68 is siill a “lung doc,”” but he also
finds time to run a horse farm and to design and market video
software. His address is Boston Hill Rd., Andover, NH 06232.

JAMES MAHR 68 is employed by Morgan Price & Co. and
lives at 1627 Brickell Ave., #907, Miami, FL 33129.

RAFAEL VILLEGAS-ATTOLINI '67 is “‘presidente/entre-
preneur’” with Empresas Provemex, S.A. de C.V. (Agribusiness
Corpo) and lists his outside interest as presidente of fund-raising
for the Insttuto Technologico y de Estudios Superior en Mon-
terry Unidad Laguna. Write to him at Yucatan #171 Col. Las
Rosas, C.P. 35070 Gomez Palacio, DGO, Durango, MEXICO.

JAMES McCORMICK '69 is president of First Manhattan
Consulting Group, a six-year-old company with 50 employees
and a focus on large financial institutions. He is a member of the
Larchmont Yacht Club and enjoys boating, music, and speaking
betore professional groups. Drop him a line at Premium Point
Rd., New Rochelle, NY 10801.

PHIL.IP REILLY '69 (145 Monument Dr., Concord, NH
01742) 1s a physician and medical director of the Eunice Kennedy
Shriver Center, Inc., of Waltham. He is also a writer, and his
latest book is To Do No Harm. He has two small children and
writes that he regularly sees PAUL SARGENT 69, BEN SAND-
ERS '69, NEIL BODICK ’69, and BILL. BRENNAN '69.

COLIN J. RUSSELL '69 is a partner in his own architectural
firm and does commercial, institutional, and residential projects.
He recently spoke with TIM BLANKENHORN ’69, who in-
formed him that ROY LITTLE '69 has moved to Los Angeles.
Colin’s address is 409 Magee Ave., Mill Valley, CA 94941.

EDWARD VARIAN JR. 70 resides at 17 Old Hill Rd., West-
port, CT 06880, and he is employed by Union Carbide as a market
manager. He keeps in touch with DIXON KUHN 70, JEFF
McKINLEY ’70, and KNIGHT KIPLINGER '69.
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ACEF Recognizes Brothers For
Scholarship And Leadership

James T. Lewis '27 Academic Excellence Award Established

Jim Lewis 27 had been a loyal supporter of Alpha Delta Phi
at Cornell. A corporation officer and alumni board member for
many years, Jim wanted to be
remembered at the Cornell Al-
pha Delt house. At his death a
few years ago, he specified that
contributions should go toward
an award for academic excel-
lence. An endowment has now
been established, and the award
will be given each spring on
Parents Weekend to the Alpha
Delta Phi undergraduate living
in the_house both junior and
sentor years who achieved the
highest academic standing in
the spring term of his junior year. Wmnt 1s of the award will haw’
their names added to a plaque that hangs in the chapter house.

Bruce Hart Award

Lieutenant R. Bruce Hart "84 died in an airline crash in
December 1985, An award has been established in his name to
recognize the newly initated brother who best exemplifies the
qualities of leadership, dedication, honesty, and self-sacrifice
during his pledging program.

This year’s recipient, Sean Williams, was toasted at Parents
Weekend and will be presented with his award and plaque at the
1987 Homecoming on the weekend of October 9-11.

Chapter Officers For Fall ’87

President............... e Eric Hoertdoerfer '88
Manlius, New York e Hotel Administration
Vice President ........c.oovuiiiinnenn.. Ian McMillan '89
Lakevll]e Conne(m ut ° anllsh
Treasurer . Chris Ledoux 88
Marlboro, Pennsylvania e Operations Research

Steward ......... e Tony Rodriguez '89
Silver gprmg, Maryldnd e Hotel Administration
Social Chaitman ........................ ... Joe Givler '88

Avon Lake, Ohio e Hotel Administration
Rush Chairman ............ . Joe Dessi '89
Port Jefferson, New 'X()rl\ ° Hurmm Emlog,y
Assistant Rush Chairman . e Andrew Reed "90
Marin, Cal xfnmla o Government
Alumm Relations . ....... ..., Albert Joerger '89
Bridgeport, Connecticut o Undecided
Xather ... .. e e Karl David '89
[)a]lds I"t“us e Biopsychology
Literary Chairman ...................... Chris Hartung 90
Manlius, New York e Busmess Administration
House Manager............ e Rob Klinedinst '90
Lancaster, Pennsylvania e Architecture
Games Chairman ....................... Doug Hocking '90
Boca Raton, Florida e Architecture
Assistant Social ... oL o i Chris Flynn '89
Ridgewood, New Jersey e History
Historian ......... .. ..o it R Dan Shefter '89
Clarence, New York e Hotel Administration
Songmaster.............. e . Sean Williams 90
La Canada, (Adlliorma s Hotel Admlmstmuon

W\ Nz

Undergraduates Cultivate Stronger Relations With Alumni

Through the efforts of the undergraduate chapter and with
the aid of G. Lauriston Walsh Jr. 61 and Robert A. Engle '65,
Alpha Delta Phi has begun a new era in alumni relations.

During the past academic year, Brothers Walsh and Engle
organized dinners for alumni residing in the San Francisco,
Boston, and New York City areas. The active chapter promoted
these dinners by personally calling all alumni within each area.
This not only guaranteed good attendance at the dinners but also
helped us organize our previously outdated address lists of all
Cornell Alpha Delts.

Both the San Francisco and Boston dinners attracted approxi-
mately 37 alumni, and the San Francisco dinner was such a
success that the guests promised to perpetuate the dinner in the
coming years. The New York dinner, thanks largely to Lauri’s
efforts, drew 40 alumni and 10 undergraduates. Among those in
attendance was Richard K. Price, president of Alpha Delta Phi
International Foundation, a graduate of the Kenyon chapter,
who complimented us on our chapter’s efforts to improve alum-
ni relations and presented us with an alumni register so that the
active chapter could keep arecord of all visiting alumni. Asat the
previous dinners, the actives presented a slide show of Cornell
and ADPhi, past and present. Overall, the dinners strengthened
the bonds of brotherhood between alumni and undergraduates.

As a result of the good will created by the dinners and calls,
Homecoming and initation weekend were great successes.
Homecoming drew almost 50 alumni, who were treated to an
excellent stay by Mike R. Elliott "87. Almost 30 returned for
initiation weekend. These increased numbers were matched only
by the augmented pledge class of 24 presented for initiation by

the actives, proving that both the alumni and the actives are
working toward a stronger fraternity.

Another new development in alumni relations this year is the
Alpha Delta Phi employment network. This system is designed
to place undergraduates in either summer or permanent jobs
through the alumni. So far, alums have offered over 70 positions
in almost all fields of business, law, hotel, etc. Eric G. Hoert-
doerfer ’88 accepted an offer by Robert E. Reed '80 to work as as-
sistant manager of “Let’s Make a Daiquiri,” a bar in downtown
New York City. Alumni support for this network has been excep-
tionally strong, and we encourage all to help out if possible.

In the future, we will put our lists of alumni and jobs on
computer so that both will be readily available to all. We will
organize more dinners to promote brotherhood at Alpha Delta
Phi, and we hope to see a large response to Homecoming on
October 9-11. We will continue to call you about these dinners,
other events, the job network, and just to keep in touch.

Finally, I would like to express our gratitude to all of our
alumni for the support they have given to the active chapter
during the last academic year. Of course, special thanks go to
Lauri, Bob, and Steven A. Ritchey ’81 for their time and effort.
The undergraduates have seen how important alumni relations
is and will continue to stress it as alums themselves. We have
worked hard to make this fraternity the strongest on the hill; with
your help, we shall truly succeed.

XAIPE,
David N. Sweet '88
Alumni Relations Chairman
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Even More Alumni News

GARY WOLFE 71, a lawyer and partner in Hill, Betts &
Nash, has a new son and writes that he has been in touch with
DAVE BOOCHEVER 71, DAVE PRITIKIN '70, and PAUL
BROWN '71. Heis living at 223 W. 15th St., New York, NY 10011.

THOMAS BOWER 73 (Bower & Gardner, 110 E. 59th St.,
New York, NY 10022) informs us that MIKE ZAK *75 got married
in June to the former Roxanne Eigenbrod. Alpha Delts in attend-
ance included GARY STIRGWOLT '76, ROGER JOSEPH '73,
and CHARLIE BRODHEAD "76 (whose wife is expecting a baby
early in '88). Tom adds that Mike and Roxanne “‘both looked

very happy.”

DOUGLAS JIMERSON 73 is president of National Invest-
ment Advisors, Inc., and is living at 18 Froude Circle, Cabin
John, MD 20818.

WILLIAM MACKEY '73 (8001 E. Hubbell St., Scottsdale, AZ
85257) lists his occupation as “poet’” and is on a research panel at
the National Library of Ireland doing work on genealogy.

STEVE STRANG '74 recently moved from Tennessee to New
York to work as division manager for the northeast region of
Impell Corporation. He enjoys tennis and sailing, and he lives
with his wife, Linda, and their four-year-old son, Eric, at 8
Gorham Lane, Dix Hills, NY 11746.

JAMES GIBBS '75 practices medicine with University Family
Practice Associates East, Inc. His address is 38501 Eaglenest
Lane, Willoughby Hills, OH 44094.

CONRAD WANGEMAN 75 is a resident manager of Palmer
House and is living at 17 E. Monroe, Chicago, IL. 60603.

CHRISTOPHE BERGEN '76 (Box 1642, Lenox, MA 01240)
is “still pounding away at croquet.” An associate with Harsh
Associates Commercial Real Estate Brokers, he keeps in touch
with JOHN RAMSDELL '76, GARY STIRGWOLT *76, MIKE
ZAK 75, ANTHONY RILEY 77, ED MICCINATI 75, and
LAURI WALSH '61.

DAVID CULLEN '76 is president of H. L. Development Cor-
poration, working in hotel/real estate development and manage-
ment. He lives at 1210 Cypress Point, East Winter Haven, FIL.
33880.

GEOFFREY R. BOON ’'78 manages the Royal Palace of
Agaba for King Hussein and can be reached at P.O. Box 99,
Agaba, Jordan. A hotelier, he lists his interests as photography,
water sports, and horseback riding.

JEFFREY A. HOLLINSHEAD ’79 is the proud father of
Sarah Jane, who was born on December 31, 1986. The Hollins-
head family lives at 234 Montgomery St., Jersey City, NJ 07302.

JOHN FINAMORE '80 has ““moved back east’’ and is with the
Westin Hotel in Stamford, CT 06934.

DAVID HAHN '80 was promoted to branch manager at Citi-
bank’s South Street Seaport Branch. He has seen ROBERT E.
REED '80, manager of “Let’s Make a Daquiri,” and VICTOR O.
SCHWART?Z ’80, who 1s off to France to pursue culinary inter-
ests. Our address for “Hondo " is 182 E. 95th St., #22H, New York,
NY 10128.

STEVEN WILDE '80 wraveled to Steamboat Springs earlier
this year for some skiing with DUANE STILLER '83. A stock-

broker with E. F. Hutton, “Wildman'" uses his spare time for
tennis, backgammon, “wife hunting,”” and sexrving as treasurer of
a high-tech startup company. He lives at 610 Carriage Circle,
Pittsburgh, PA 15205.

ARTHUR LOOMIS 11 '81 (72 Greenwood Dr., Millbum, NJ
07041) is an investment banker and associate vice president with
Ryan, Beck & Company of West Orange, New Jersey. He has seen
JEFF WEISS '79, MARK KENNEDY '79, LANCE DAVIS 76,
TOM ROTHFELS *76, CHRIS BOAK 79, JOHN BRUCKEL
78, VICTOR SCHWART?Z 80, JOHN D. CALDER '80, and
HAKKIM SOKMENSUER '80. He also reports that the Weisses
welcomed a baby girl in December, Sarah and CLYDE KAHRL
17 were expecting in June, and Carol and Mark Kennedy are
expecting in September.

LYSLE WATERMAN '81 received his MPS degree from Cor-
nell’s hotel school on May 31 and started work on June 2 as
assistant director of front office operations at the Waldorf-
Astoria. His wife, Arlene, is working as a financial analyst, and
they recently celebrated their third wedding anniversary. Send
them your regards at 184 Lexington Ave., Apt. #4F, New York,
NY 10016.

JEFFREY EITREIM '83 is regional manager for New Eng-
land with Glasgal Communications, Inc. He is a member of the
Squash Club of Boston and also enjoys running, skiing, bicy-
cling, and rock climbing. He and his wife, Loren, live at 68
Fairweather St., Cambridge, MA 02138,

GLEN WEISBERG '83 was married in January to Abby
Phanpeng in New York City and was transferred shortly there-
after to San Juan, where he works as the assistant food and
beverage manager for the Caribe Hilton. Send your congratula-
tions to Glen and Abby at Ave. Miramar 659, #2B, Santurce, PR
00907.

ROBERT KOWALSKI JR. 84 is account grocery sales man-
ager with Nestle Foods Corporation and is living at 107 Wharton
St., Philadelphia, PA 19117.

MARK SILVERSTEIN ’84 reports that he is working as a
fixed income sales analyst for First Boston Corporation in Chi-
cago. His wife, Heidi, is an equity options trader, and they make
their home at 3100 N. Lake Shore Dr., #706, Chicago, IL 60657.

R. SCOTT PENZA '85 writes that he is assistant to the presi-
dent of Motion Picture Market Research and is acting as liaison
between company and major marketing heads. His address is
1634 Federal Ave., #1, Los Angeles, CA 90025,

JOSEPH CAPELLA '86 has been accepted to medical school
at Hahnemann University. Send your congratulations to him at
Box 442, Tuxedo Park, NY 10987.

ROMAN SCHWARTZMAN 86 is a medical student at Mich-
igan State University. He lives at 5361 Wild Oak Dr., East Lan-
sing, MI 48823.

BARRY BLOOM 86, a hotel consultant with Punnell Kerr
Forster, can be reached at 18 S. Kings Highway, #10-R, St. Louis,
MO 63108.

NECROLOGY

STUART S. DONALDSON °28, December 9, 1986
JOHN E. KELLEY 31, September 21, 1986
MORRIS A. BRADLEY '35, January 7, 1987

LARNED S. WHITNEY JR. ’38, February 27, 1987

ROBERT J. HETZKE JR. '70, June 1985




